
Montebello Parks Commission 
Thursday, June 8, 2017 
Montebello Village Hall 
 
Attendees: 
Amy Rapoport  
Josh Goldstein  
Robert Israel 
Maureen Danzig 
Warren Berbit, Esq. 
 
Absent: 
Howard Hochberg 
Tony Piazza 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM 
 
Maureen and Josh were welcomed as new members 
 
Maureen was named secretary 
 
Discussions were held on the following: 
 
Ponds Park - Update on the improvements and treatment of the ponds.  Concerns about limiting 
the chemicals used by landscapers and how to inform the public - via letter?  Reach out to area 
scouts for projects in the park such as updating the botanical signage and markers, creating a 
map for trails. 
 
Ramapo Garden Club - planted a tree at village hall in memory of Doris Sadowski, email 
received from the club which is attached to the minutes 
 
Cemeteries - Viola Road and Rt. 202 - they need to be cleaned up  
 
Historic Stone Walls - the area walls have been documented, Amy to follow up with finding the 
information 
 
Invasive Plants - Amy shared information she received from Cornell Cooperative, Josh to 
investigate further 
 
Signage at Thruway Exit - concerns about placement and uniformity - Amy to find out 
information from Thruway Authority and Highway Department 
 
Activities for the Village - Walk / Run, Frisbee tournament 



 
Grant Money - always looking for opportunities 
 
Next meeting scheduled for Thursday, July 6, 2017 - Montebello Village Hall 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted by Maureen Danzig 
 


